



STATE COUNCIL OF EDUCATIONAL RESEARCH AND TRAINING
TELANGANA, HYDERABAD.

TEACHING AND LEARNING WORKSHEET-2

LEVEL -I

SUBJECT : ENGLISH

CLASS : X

UNIT : 2(GAMES AND SPORTS)

There are 27 MCQs in section I and II (Reading Comprehension, vocabulary and grammar)

Section –III is for Home Assignment (Creative Writing)

Note: Revision of IX syllabus

SECTION I
(READING COMPREHENSION)

(Q.NO 1 – 7) Read the following passage from lesson “True Height”.

As long as Michael could remember, he had always dreamed of flying. Michael’s mother read him numerous stories about flying when he was growing up. Her stories were always the ones that described the land from a bird’s-eye view. Her excitement and passion for details made Michael’s dreams full of colour and beauty. Michael had this one recurring dream. He would be running down a country road. He could feel the rocks and chunks of dirt at his feet. As he raced down the golden-lined wheat fields, he would always outrun the locomotives passing by. He would begin soaring like an eagle.

Where he flew would always coincide with his mother’s stories. His dad, on the other hand, was not a dreamer. Bert Stone was a hard-core realist. He believed in hard work and sweat. His motto: If you want something, work for it!

From the age of fourteen, Michael did just that. He began a very careful and regimented weightlifting programme. He worked out every other day with weights, with some kind of running work on alternate days. The programme was carefully monitored by Michael’s coach, trainer and father. Michael’s dedication, determination and discipline was a coach’s dream. Besides being an honest student, Michael Stone continued to help his parents with their farm chores. Michael’s persistence in striving for perfection was not only his obsession but his passion.

Now, answer the following questions. Each question has four choices. Choose the correct answer.

1. What was Michael's recurring dream ?
 - A) to fly over the beautiful landscapes and country roads.
 - B) running over the rivers.
 - C) to fly over the houses.
 - D) to fly over the trees

2. He would begin soaring like an eagle. What figure of speech used in this sentence.
 - A) simile
 - B) metaphor
 - C) personification
 - D) irony

- 3) Why Michael had always dreamed of flying ?
 - A) he read numerous stories.
 - B) he read numerous stories about flying.
 - C) his mother read numerous stories.
 - D) his mother read him numerous stories about flying.

4. What did Bert Stone believe in?
 - A) dreams
 - B) moderate work
 - C) hard work
 - D) intelligence

5. What was Michael's father's motto?
 - A) if you want something dream for it.
 - B) if you want something manage for it.
 - C)) if you want something work for it.
 - D) if you want something do not work for it.

6. Which of the following is the true statement according to the passage?
 - A) Bert Stone was a hard core realist.
 - B) Bert Stone was the father of Michael Stone.
 - C) Bert Stone was the trainer and coach to Michael Stone.
 - D) All the above.

7. By whom was Michael Stone influenced much?

- A) mother
- B) father
- C) mother and father
- D) others

(Q No. 8 – 12) Read the following excerpt from "What is a Player?".

A player is one, who has a strong, sensible mind,
Never pondering about failing, only contemplating prevailing.
A player is one who, doesn't chicken out,
Who wants to be in 'the game when everything counts
Now, that is a true player.

Now, answer the following questions. Each question has four choices. Choose the correct answer.

8 . what is meant by 'contemplating' ?

- A) leave
- B) complain
- C) considering
- D) determination

9. How should a player be ?

- A) sensible and strong
- B) sensitive
- C) powerful
- D) determined

10. What does the phrase 'chicken out' mean?

- A) decide not to play because of fear
- B) overcome the fear
- C) drop out due to fear
- D) play nicely

11. What are the qualities of a true player?

- A) A true player has a sensible and strong mind
- B) A true player never gives up in the event of defeat
- C) A true player never complains
- D) all the above

12. How do you feel if you lose in a game?

- A) I feel happy
- B) I feel unhappy
- C) I take revenge
- D) I treat success and failure as same

SECTION – II
(VOCABULARY AND GRAMMAR)

(Q. No. 13-17) Read the passage given below. Five sentences in the passage are numbered (13-17) at the beginning. Each of these sentences has an error. Correct them by choosing the right options.

(13) It was when I had to prefer cricket than academics. (14) That was the tough moment of my life. (15) Though there was always the dream to play for my country,

I also had a natural desire to be a doctor, come from a family of doctors. (16) Lucky, my father gave me the complete freedom to choose any one of the two. (17) Here the role of my uncle Baba Mohan was very crucial along with some coaches then.

13. It was when I had to prefer cricket than academics

- A) It has when I had to prefer cricket than academics
- B) It was when I had to prefer cricket to academics
- C) It is when I had to prefer cricket to academics
- D) It has when I had to prefer cricket to academics

14. That was the tough moment of my life

- A) That was the toughest moment of my life
- B) That is the tough moment of my life
- C) That is the toughest moment of my life
- D) That has the tough moment of my life

15. I also had a natural desire to be a doctor, come from a family of doctors.

- A) I also had a natural desire to be a doctor, came from a family of doctors
- B) I also had a natural desire to be a doctor, coming from a family of doctors
- C) I also had a natural desire to be a doctor, comes from a family of doctors
- D) I also had a natural desire to be a doctor, is coming from a family of doctors

16. Lucky, my father gave me the complete freedom to choose any one of the two

- A) Luckily, my father gave me the complete freedom to choose any one of the two
- B) Luckily, my father gave him the complete freedom to choose any one of the two
- C) Luckily, my father gave me the complete freedom to choose some one of the two
- D) Luckily, my father gave him the complete freedom to choose some one of the two

17. Here the role of my uncle Baba Mohan was very crucial along with some coaches then.
- A) Here the role of my uncle Baba Mohan was very crucial along with some coaches then.
- B) Here the role of my uncle Baba Mohan is very crucial along with some coaches then.
- C) Here the role of my uncle Baba Mohan has very crucial along with some coaches then.
- D) Here the role of my uncle Baba Mohan had very crucial along with some coaches then.

(Q.No. 18–22) Read the following passage with blanks. Each blank is numbered. Fill up the blanks by choosing the right words from the multiple given under.

Besides being an honest student, Michael Stone continued to help his parents with their farm _____ 18). Michael's persistence in striving for perfection was not only his _____ (19) but his passion. Mildred Stone, Michael's mother, wished that he could relax a bit more and be that _____ (20) little boy. On one occasion she attempted to talk to him and his father about this, but his dad quickly _____ (21), smiled and said, "You want something, work for it .All of Michael's vaults today seemed to be the _____ (22) for his hard work.

- | | | |
|-----|--------------------------------|-------------------------------|
| 18. | A) reward
C) gift | B) chores
D) obsession |
| 19. | A) obsession
C) chores | B) free dreaming
D) reward |
| 20. | A) obsession
C) interrupted | B) free dreaming
D) gift |
| 21. | A) interrupted
C) chores | B) disturbed
D) reward |
| 22. | A) gift
C) obsession | B) reward
D) free dreaming |

(Q. No. 23-27) Some words or phrases in the given passage are underlined and numbered. Follow the direction for each question and choose the correct answer.

That Test remains the most memorable match to (23) me. In fact, that Test series were (24) very special (25) for all the players for it was also the better (26) and the most memorable series. That series gave us the confidence that ,we can be the best. Clearly, (27) that was the turning point of Indian cricket itself.

23. Replace the underlined word with th correct one

- | | |
|---------|-------|
| A) with | B) of |
| C) for | D) at |

24. Write the correct form of the underlined word

- | | |
|--------|--------|
| A) was | B) is |
| C) are | D) has |

25. Write the word that is opposite in meaning of the underlined word

- | | |
|-------------|----------|
| A) great | B) joy |
| C) ordinary | D) happy |

26. Replace the underlined word with a suitable one..

- | | |
|------------|----------|
| A) good | B) best |
| C) special | D) great |

27. Use the right form of the underlined word

- | | |
|-----------|-------------|
| A) clears | B) clearing |
| C) clear | D) cleared |

SECTION – III
HOME ASSIGNMENT
CREATIVE WRITING (DISCOURSES)

Imagine that you are the best friend of Michel Stone. you were one of the viewers when Michael Stone won the National and International Junior Olympics record.

Now write a **Diary** about the greatest moments of your friend and your feelings.

Use the following indicators.

- day and date
- your feelings
- your future plans
- the things that fascinated you
- signature

NOTE:- This question is meant for Home Assignment. The student has to take a photograph of the answer and post it on Whatsapp to the teacher or it can be written in a notebook and submitted to the teacher later.

@@@@@